Dear friends,

I have some news to share with all of you. Bishop Vásquez has given me a new assignment as a priest, asking me to be the Parochial Vicar at St Anthony in Kyle. Sadly, this means I will no longer serve here at the UCC. 

This year has been a tremendous blessing for me. I thank the Lord so much for granting me the opportunity to give my first year of priesthood to the place that shaped me so much during college. I am immensely thankful to Fr. Jonathan for letting me work alongside him, to the entire staff, and especially to all of you for letting me accompany you in your spiritual journey. It has been a privilege to witness what the Lord is doing in so many of your hearts, and I am excited for what He will continue to do through all of you.

I will be moving to St Anthony on July 1st, and Fr Andrew Dinh will be coming in as the new Associate Chaplain for the UCC. Fr. Andrew has been serving at St. Mary’s Catholic Center at Texas A&M, so he will bring some good campus ministry experience when he moves here. Please keep me and Fr. Andrew in your prayers as we transition to our new parishes! Know that I will continue to carry you in my heart and in my prayers.

May He who began a good work in us bring it to completion on the day of Jesus Christ!

God bless, and hook ‘em!
Fr. Fernando
